Item # 99

May 11, 2009 

To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Ordinance Committee Recommendation 
Date:
May 1, 2009

Attached is a proposed new Article II of the Health and Sanitation Ordinance. It replaces the current Article II and is so substantially different that that typical striking out and cross outs are not shown. Instead a copy of the current ordinance is also attached. 

The new proposed ordinance is based on a model ordinance developed by ecomaine.  It provides that no recyclables may be placed in the hopper at the transfer station at the Cape Elizabeth Recycling Center.  Except in the swap shop, no one shall salvage any material from a recycling bin without approval. 

Sec 11-2-3 provides that waste other than commercial recyclable materials shall be placed at wither ecomaine, at the Cape Elizabeth Recycling Center or at the Riverside land Reclamation Facility in Portland.  This is very similar to the current Sec. 11-2-3. 

The Ordinance Committee voted 3-0 to recommend that the Town Council schedule a public hearing on the proposed new ordinance. 
